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During the last year of President Obama's Administration, the Occupational Safety and Health 
Administration (OSHA) published an amendment to its illness/injury recording keeping rule, which 
would have significantly changed employers' obligations regarding reporting. In brief, among other 
controversial provisions, the new rule would require employers, beginning July 1, to submit their 
employee injury/illness data to OSHA so that the data can be published for all to see.

In an expected move, OSHA has announced that it has suspended its electronic injury and illness data 
submission requirement, which was set take effect on July 1. OSHA's website now states:

OSHA is not accepting electronic submissions of injury and illness logs at this time, and intends to propose 
extending the July 1, 2017 date by which certain employers are required to submit the information from their 
completed 2016 Form 300A electronically. Updates will be posted to this webpage when they are available.

Employers may rejoice that OSHA has not indicated when or if a new deadline would be set for electronic 
submissions, or whether it will reverse the rule that established this public reporting of injury/illness records. 
OSHA may indicate its stance on the rule after a new head of OSHA is appointed.

https://www.osha.gov/recordkeeping/

